REGULAR MEETING

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

November 4, 2016
12:00 Noon

PRESENT:  Mark Hanson, Brian Harder, Vern Peterson, Darla Kruser, Mike Nelson, Jerry Haberman, and Steve Syverson and Brad Hanson and Clara Johnson, Advisories
ABSENT: Dean Janzen, Advisory
STAFF PRESENT:  Rob Anderson and Marva Ott 
CITY ADMINISTRATOR:  Wendy Meyer

GUESTS: Cheryl Hiebert, Observer/Advocate; 
1. Call to Order:  Mark called the meeting to order.

2. Consent Agenda.  Additional bills of $245-cleaning at FCU, $192.58-Electrical work at FCU and $195-Dilly extra hours were presented for payment.  Motion made and seconded by Mike and Brian to approve the Consent Agenda with the additional bills.  Carried.  
3. Industrial Park Development:  
a. Next steps-city closed on the property this week.

b. City will annex the property-Wendy told the board how the annexation process will work and looking at what other property could be annexed for future development.

c. Ownership of the property-EDA or City?  The board discussed what to do moving forward. If the EDA owned it they could be the developer. After more discussion, a motion was made and seconded by Steve and Darla to request at the November 7th city council meeting to have the city transfer the property to the EDA after annexation. Motion carried.  
d. Bolton & Menk is recommending that we have a wetland delineation study done as soon as possible.  The board discussed whether this is necessary and if the property would be wetland or not.  It would cost roughly $2,000.00-$4,000.00 to do the study.  The Pankratz property is already tiled. Dave Bucklin will be contacted to get his thoughts on this. Steve made a motion to do the study contingent on the findings of whether or not this area is wetland and Vern seconded the motion.  Carried.
4. Balzer:

Watkins property-Watkins family is requesting that they be allowed to remove personal property from the property.  Since the EDA hasn’t purchased the property yet, the board has no issue with that.  Rob reported that the Balzer owners want to wait till after January to decide whether they should move forward with the purchase from the EDA due to the Ag economy being down right now. They would be open to having someone else buy the property if another party wanted it. After brief discussion about the EDA owning the property so it would be available for industrial/commercial use, a motion was made and seconded by Steve and Jerry to move forward with the purchase by the EDA for $60,000.00 on a contract for deed. Interest would be 5% for 6 years.  Motion carried with Mark abstaining from the vote.
5. Custom Motors Agreement: The board agreed to accept Bill and Lisa Anderson’s proposal by an email vote of 6 in favor and 1 against. The board needs to ratify this vote. Motion made and seconded by Mike and Vern to ratify the email vote. Carried.  

6.  Glennie Schroeder request for new flooring:  Marva explained that Glennie has been in the apartments for over 16 years and the flooring is original.  The EDA received compensation from the contractors when the building was built for damage done to the vinyl during construction.  Marva stated that there are a couple of other tenants that have been in the apartments a year or two less than Glennie so they may also want/need new flooring.  After brief discussion, a motion was made and seconded by Brian and Mike to replace Glennie’s flooring only for now.  Motion carried.

7. Jenny’s Subdivision EDA lots-request from Tom Brown to bail corn stalks and plant alfalfa and ask EDA to pay him for loss of crop if development occurs.  After some discussion about what to do with the land, a motion was made by Mike and seconded by Vern to allow Tom or whoever to plant alfalfa at their own expense. Rob was directed to let Tom know that prior to signing an agreement with him or anyone else.
8. Karen’s Little Care Bears Daycare-request for new fridge and clothes washer:  Karen said both appliances went out and she needs to get them replaced as she does need them.  She is okay with them not being commercial grade.  After brief discussion a motion was made by Jerry and seconded by Brian to purchase a new standard size washer and refrigerator from Country Pride.  Motion carried.

9. 2016 Strategic Planning Session- Rob stated that he needs those who are attending to do the online survey as soon as possible.  The board was asked if they are attending and those who stated they were are Darla, Mark, Vern, Steve, Mike, Clara and Wendy and possible attendees are Brian, Jerry, Brad, and Cheryl.
10. TIF Redevelopment District: Sanford Clinic is still discussing this with their corporate people. Currently they are focusing on finding a doctor to replace Dr. Harder who is retiring at the end of the year.  Bill Freitag is showing some interest in this project and could possibly be the developer.
11. General Discussion:  
a. Fulda Credit Union is now open for business.
b. Lori Puente paid her property taxes on the café now and she is open to escrowing her property taxes from now on.  A new addendum would have to be done on her contract for deed. Motion was made and seconded by Vern and Steve to do the addendum on her contract. Carried.

c. Pop’d Kerns building was leaking but they think they finally figured out that it is coming in some open area above the ceiling tiles so the contractor will seal up the openings and wait and see if this fixes it.  Mark also discussed the leaking in the north wall of the Fulda Credit Union building. Care and Share is having Herrig’s fix the issue on their building but we also need to address some roof repairs on the FCU building.

d. Next meeting is December 9th but Rob has asked to move it to December 2nd due to the CVN meeting on the 9th. Board agreed to this.
e. Art Ellingson has decided that he wouldn’t need SCGF money for fixing up the old city hall building.
f. MSG is going to be doing an expansion project with 7 new jobs. They discussed getting a grant for financing but the owners stated that they don’t need our help with this.  They may be open to other incentives with job creation.  Wendy discussed their expansion which will include additional electrical use to help pay for the new substation. 
12.
Nothing further. Meeting adjourned.
